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Freeman Chemical Corporation
217 Freeman Drive
P. 0. Box 996
Port Washington, Wl 53074-0996
(414)284-5541 -:-Tetex: 2-6737

September 18, 1989

Mr. Roger Klett
Waste Management Specialist
Department of Natural Resources
2300 N. Dr. Martin Luther King Dr.
Box 12436
Milwaukee, WI 53212

RE: Freeman Chemical Corporation Cleanup Work at
Town of Port Washington Dump Site

Dear Roger:

As you know. Freeman Chemical Corporation has conducted cleanup
activities at the Town of Port Washington Dump Site in the past.
During late July, Freeman summer personnel conducted another
"cosmetic" investigation and cleanup of the area. Throughout
two work days, nine drums and one pail, all having no identifiable
markings, were removed and then returned to the Saukville Plant
for disposal. These were the only drums viewed by Freeman
personnel, and they represented those which you and I viewed
embedded in the hillside when we visited the dump site last fall.

No water samples were taken this year as all past analyses indicated
that all constituents analyzed for volatile organics were well
below the detection limits or entirely non-detectable, as reported
in ppb or ug/1.

Freeman believes it has handled the aesthetic cleanup which you
suggested it complete at the Town of Port site, and it again believes
that it h&s demonstrated, a cooperafcive spirit in addressing t-he
drum removal.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to
contact Russell Cerk or roe.

Sincerely,
FREEMAN CHEMICAL CORPORATION
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Crai^ R. Bostwick
WaS'te Management Specialist
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